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11/01/17
INTO half day strike on morning of 18 January 2017

Dear Parents/ Guardians,

As I’m sure you’ll be aware, the INTO (teacher union) is planning to take industrial action on the morning of Wednesday 18th January 2017.  This is a dispute between teacher unions and the employer, the Department of Education; it is not a dispute with the school.

The action, a half day strike, will result in class or whole school closures across Northern Ireland. 

The decision to close the school and / or send pupils home is never taken lightly, but in this instance, where staff have elected to take lawful industrial action, I will have no choice but to take appropriate steps to ensure the health, safety and wellbeing of all pupils.

We know that class / school closures inconvenience parents and carers and so I am writing to give you advance notice of the likely impact of the action on Holy Family Primary School. 

If the action does go ahead on the morning of 18th January, the following arrangements will be in place:

The school will be closed for the morning session for all pupils on 18th January. Normal teaching and school arrangements resume from 1pm.

After school care, clubs and collection times remain the same.

Lunches will be served at 12.30pm but you must ensure you have pre-booked dinners on the Tuesday for the Wednesday so numbers can be given in advance to the Kitchens in Ballynahinch.

I will keep you informed if there are any changes to these arrangements.

Thank you for your patience and understanding.

Kind Regards 
Mr Curran 


Email : info@holyfamily.downpatrick.ni.sch.uk
www.holyfamilyps.co.uk

